Town of Thorntown Parks and Recreation Board Meeting Monday, June 2, 2025

A meeting of the Parks and Recreation Board of the Town of Thorntown was called to order by Sarabi Wallace, Board President, at 3:33 PM. The meeting was held at the Thorntown Town Hall, 101 W. Main St., Thorntown, IN.

The following were in attendance:

Sarabi Wallace, Parks and Recreation Board President Haley Husk, Parks and Recreation Board Secretary Lindsey DeMass, Volunteer

Business:

- A vote was called by Sarabi Wallace to approve the May meeting minutes. The initiative passed unanimously.
- After further inspection of the park garage, it appears that the roof is actually fine and does not need repair.
- The Movies in the Park banner fell down in a recent storm and is already cracking and fraying at the edges. Sarabi is going to inquire about repair. We still have not received an invoice for the banner.
- Sarabi's interview on April 28th with Radio Mom was reported to have gone well.
- The 200 ft. hose in the park was broken by unsupervised children during a Little League game. The Parks and Rec Board discussed replacing it, but decided that it was not within our budget.
- The May Farmer's Market went well and had a good turn out. It was suggested by Sarabi that we slim down to just one day next year, and perhaps also start later than May.
- An unsupervised child locked himself in the park bathroom during a Little League game. Matt McDonald spoke with the parents of the child.

- The mens' bathroom sink and water fountain at the park were vandalized. We have no leads on suspects. Sarabi has spoken with Chrisitan Smith from Central Indiana Plumbing and Well Services about fixing the bathroom sink and fountain actuator. To prevent further vandalism, the bathrooms will only be open from 11AM to 6PM with the exception of Little League and events.
- Sarabi purchased a Microsoft Office family plan for \$129.99/year because the town is out of email allowances.
- Our current maintenance budget started at \$12,000 and now stands at \$7,695.93. Our donation fund started the year at \$10,769.93 and now stands at \$10,125.22.
- 2 people are needed to take tickets for the upcoming circus. The circus will be camping overnight in the park and leaving in the morning. Sarabi has submitted a dig request for the tent stakes.
- Sarabi has contacted Earl from Utilities about trimming the trees in the park.

Adjournment:

With no further business to discuss, Sarabi Wallace called the meeting to adjournment at 4:00 PM.

Sarabi Wallace

Halev Husk

Parks and Recreation Board President

Parks and Recreation Board Secretary

Lindsey DeMass

Lunday Wes

Parks and Recreation Board